Green Team "Notes & Reminders" April 10, 2022

Signing Up for Green Team Tee Times

I. Sign-Up Time Frames & Schedule

Please remember, the Starters at the golf courses can add or cancel your Green Team tee times. They cannot move your Green Team tee time.

April 16, 2022 – No Green Team Organized Play



You may book/reserve a tee time outside of the Green Team via

- SCW Portal
- Lottery
- Calling any one of the 7 golf courses 6 days in advance for members and 4 days in advance for non-members. If you wish to book a 9-hole tee time, you can call 4 days in advance.

> April 23, 2022 - Echo Mesa Golf Course

- o Sign-Up on the Google form is available on the SCW Website.
- Deadline for signing-up on this Google form will be noon on Thursday
 April 14th, <u>Or</u> sooner if all slots fill up. Up until this deadline email the
 Green Team if you have any questions regarding your sign-up.
- You should receive your confirming email from Data Entry/Golf Ops sometime on Sunday, April 17, 2022.
- FROM SUNDAY, April 17, 2022, UNTIL SATURDAY, CALL THE GOLF COURSE OF PLAY TO CANCEL OR REQUEST TO BE ADDED. Do not email the Green Team.

April 30, 2022 – Stardust Golf Course

- o Sign-Up on the Google form is available on the SCW Website.
- Deadline for signing-up on this Google form will be noon on Thursday
 April 21st, <u>Or</u> sooner if all slots fill up. Up until this deadline email the
 Green Team if you have any questions regarding your sign-up.
- You should receive your confirming email from Data Entry/golf Ops sometime on Sunday, April 24, 2022.
- FROM SUNDAY, April 24, 2022, UNTIL SATURDAY, CALL THE GOLF COURSE OF PLAY TO CANCEL OR REQUEST TO BE ADDED. Do not email the Green Team.

II. Welcome

Please welcome our new Green Team members:

- Mark Hochstatter
- Robert & Sheila Piekow
- Edgar Van Cott
- Janet Winslow

When golfing with any of the Green Team's new members, please make them feel welcome and help them become familiar with the Green Team!

III. SCW Golf Info

Time Changes

Effective May 1, 2022, the start times will be 6:00 a.m., which means the pro shops will open at 5:30 a.m. Twilight will begin at 11:00 a.m. and Super Twilight will begin at 2:30 p.m.

Golf Lottery

"What is the golf lottery and how does it work?" Refer to the links in the SCW Enews for March 30, 2022, to learn more and to learn "the process of placing a lottery request".

IV. Green Team Golf Info

Volunteer Recognition 04-09-2022

- Saturday Volunteer checking-in Green Team Golfers: Gayle Terjeson
- o Helping with New Members: Gayle Terjeson
- Distributing the Green Team hats, visors, and name badges: Rick Ellefson
- Coordination of the Green Team hats, visors, and name badge orders: Bonnie Burns and Rick Ellefson.

Please be sure to thank all these wonderful volunteers that are recognized above. We appreciate all the Green Team volunteers helping to make the load lighter!

Tee Times

- ✓ When you book a Green Team tee time and you are not able to keep that reservation, call the golf course to cancel.
- ✓ It is the responsibility of each Green Team golfer to confirm their own tee time(s) whether they receive a confirming email or not. Go to your itinerary on your portal account or call the golf course the day before. If you do not have a portal account, please set one up.
- ✓ Players must arrive on time. Green Team players are expected to arrive at the golf course and check-in at the Green Team table inside the pro shop thirty (30) minutes prior to their tee time.

Start Times

✓ Effective May 1, 2022, the Green Team's start time will be 7:30 a.m. for the months of May, June, July, and August.



An interesting Golf Fact you haven't heard before:

"The First Round of Women's Golf Was Played in 1811

Sports have a history of misogyny. Golf is no exception. That's why the first round of women's golf took four hundred years after the sport was created!

This first round was played in Musselburgh, Scotland. In 1867, the first women's club was developed. From here, women's golf has an outstanding history.

Like every sport, women still struggle in the world of golf. But the golf course is becoming friendlier to women."

Taken from the website "https://www.pantherrungolfclub.com"

Happy golfing, stay safe and healthy!



Kathy and Jerry Stevens
Green Team Coordinators
greenteam@suncitywest.com